
CHESS NOTES   13.02.14   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincoln’s team in Division 2 North made the journey  up the 
A46 to visit Grimsby 1875 in the pleasant surroundi ngs of 
the sixth form common room at St.James School on Ba rgate. 
With one win from their first 2 matches reigning ch ampions 
Lincoln needed a result to keep in touch with the l eaders 
hoping to defend the title. 
 
With Dave Bull away on a business trip Lincoln stal wart 
Charles Moss was drafted in an was paired as black against 
Grimsby’s Paul Hutcheon and we pick up the game aft er white 
has just played 48. Kd3 (see diagram) with the game  
materially even. 
 
Charles played 48. ...Nd5 49. Bxd5 exd5 which pleas ed 
Charles as his king now has a clear path to f5 reac hed 
after 50. Ke3 Ke6 51. Kf3 Kf5. Charles gained the a dvantage 
after 52. Be3 Be1 53. Bf2 Bxf2 54. Kxf2 Kxf4 and wh ite 
resigned. Had white played 52. Bg3 Bd2 53. Bh2 Be1 the 
result would have been the same. 
 
A win for Paul Fischer and a draw for yours truly g ave 
Lincoln a narrow win by 2½ to 1½. 
 
Meanwhile, having retired from Siemens 3 years ago I 
decided to join the University of the 3 rd  Age (U3A) 
Bracebridge Heath branch and, along with Robert Wri ght, I 
have set up the chess interest group combining it w ith the 
already established Bridge interest group. 
 
We meet at Bracebridge Heath Methodist Church at 10 am to 12 
noon on the second Monday on the month. We are open ing up 
the group to members of any U3A in the Lincoln area  so 
perhaps this could interest you. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 


